Bolivia revisited – second time around

As you have read in the previous issue of our newsletter, in September of last year I escorted a group of four adoptive families (the Hobson’s, Brown’s, Scarr’s and Wilson’s) as well as my son Adam and a family friend Gittel, on what was to be an adventure of a life time for our children.  While in Bolivia, we enjoyed the company of the McKenzie's who where there adopting their gorgeous daughter Elizabeth.

After my first visit to Bolivia with Adam, I realised how important it is for adoptive children to return to their birth country when they express an interest and how important it is for us as parents to give them that opportunity and support them in doing so.

For me it was my third visit to Bolivia, for my son Adam the second – so we where the experienced guides!!!

This visit was quite different from our previous visit.  More sightseeing and leisure activities, but most important for me was the ability to witness the experience of the families and their children in discovering their birth country and origins.  

The fears of the unkown – wondering whether the child would approve of his roots and be able to accept his/her origins.

The joys of the reality – from the excitement of landing in La Paz, to the first, second and third visit to the orphanages, the kids and parents alike felt fully accepted by all the people we met.  It was particularly noticeable with the staff in the orphanages who remembered our children and the children at the orphanages who identified with them as being their equal and welcomed them with opened arms.  Not to mention the officials who attended a formal dinner hosted by the families (some 60 officials where present) and gave their seal of approval.

It was wonderful to see all our kids identifying with both their Bolivian and Australian nationalities.  I guess for all the parents it validated the fact that the children felt just as much Bolivian as they are Australian and vice versa.

For the parents it was great to be able to share in the kids experience and discovery of their country as well as have the support of other adoptive parents to share these new experiences with.

The bonus of this visit was the invaluable benefit to our adoption program.  A PR exercise that no money could buy.  During an official visit at the welfare department each child spoke publicly (surrounded by all the officials in the room) about their experience of being adopted and living in Australia.  All the kids did their parents proud!!  

Overall it was an experience not to be missed and hopefully more families can join us in a similar adventure during our next visit.

Other visits are being planned to Colombia and Korea for 2001.  Any families wishing to take part in such a journey should contact me in writing to be kept informed of any plans being made.

Ricky Brisson

